
 

 

TOWN OF CASTLETON 
BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS 

Meeting of May 11, 2015 
CASTLETON SENIOR COMMUNITY 

 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: J. Bruno, J. Hale, R. Combs, R. Spaulding, J. Leamy 
 
OTHERS PRESENT:  M. Shea, See attached listing 
 
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 pm by J. Bruno. 
 
M. Shea explained the proposed sewer line extension would continue another 380 ft. up to the 
Castleton Medical Building.  The methodology is that the contractor and equipment is here 
now.  It also makes sense since the sidewalks are set to begin next year and it would not make 
financial sense to pay to dig up the new sidewalks to continue the sewer at another time.  The 
$52,000.00 now will actually be less than what it would cost to have it done in the future. 
  
J. Bruno was concerned about the bid process for jobs over $10,000.00. 
 
M. Shea explained that Belden was the lowest bidder on sewer project and the price is the 
same per foot, as in current bid 
 
B. Spaulding asked about the type of pipe to be used.  M. Shea said there are two types; 8“ DI 
and C-900 PVC plastic pipe.   
 
R. Combs asked about the life expectancy of each type. M. Shea was not sure, but did note that 
the DI was a more sustainable system and would work better with the pressured lines.  
 
MOTION: J. Leamy made a motion to authorize the Town Manager to contract with Belden to 
continue the sewer line up to the Medical Center for a cost not to exceed $52,960.00.   
Seconded by R. Combs.   All in favor.  Motion carried.  
 
M. Shea asked the Board members to individually come up with some ideas for the Waste 
Water Ordinance, as he would like to have something prepared for the next meeting.  
 
MOTION:  R. Combs made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 pm.  Seconded by R. 
Spaulding.  All in favor. Motion carried.   
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Valerie Waldron     ___________________________ 
       Date of Approval 


